
August 2002

7 August
APO Secretary-General Takashi Tajima paid a courtesy call on Mr. Sugiichiro Watari,
Acting Chairman of the Japan Productivity Center for Socio-Economic Development
(JPC-SED) and Adviser to the Board of Toshiba Corporation.

20 August
Received Mr. Muhammad Akram Khan, General Manager of the Pakistan Industrial
Technical Assistance Centre (PITAC) in Lahore, Pakistan, and Mr. Sarfraz Ahmad,
PITAC Technology Manager, when they paid a courtesy visit to the APO Secretariat.
PITAC once served as the NPO of Pakistan.

23 August
Made a presentation on “The Future Prospects of the Asian Economies and the Role of
Productivity” to a breakfast meeting of senior executives of major Japanese corporations
organized by the JPC-SED.

26–30 August
Attended the World Summit on Sustainable Development (WSSD) in Johannesburg,
South Africa, as the head of the APO delegation. At the WSSD, the APO organized the
following side events:

• Seminar on “Green Productivity Approach for Integrated Community Development &
Poverty Alleviation.” Co-organizer: Government of the Socialist Republic of Vietnam
through the Vietnam Productivity Center, Directorate for Standards and Quality.

• Roundtable Meeting on “SIGN3-Asia: Sustainable Investment Global Network for Asia.”
Co-organizers: United Nations Environment Program (UNEP), European Partners for
Environment and Regional Institute of Environmental Technology, Singapore.

* Symposium on “Greening Asian SMEs: Cleaner Production & Green Productivity for Water
Conservation and Management.” Co-organizers: The Asian Development Bank and UNEP.
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vention. Another campaign activity was the
“Making Mauritius Muda-free Day” with a specif-
ic theme, like “Use Electricity Smartly.” This
attracted extensive community involvement as
everyone wanted to be a muda buster.

Interest in the benchmarking project was triple
the expectations of the NPCC. Representatives
from 30 organizations participated, including a
significant group of 80 public-sector senior man-
agers from almost all governmental agencies and
departments. Following a similar process used by
the Thailand Productivity Institute, two NPCC
professional staff were trained to facilitate the
self-assessment process using the Malcolm
Baldrige criteria as well as develop the manage-
ment teams of organizations ready to undertake
the benchmarking phase. A critical mass of parti-
cipating organizations has been confirmed.

With a small population of 1.2 million and a
per capita GDP of US$4194 (2001), Mauritius
faces serious challenges ahead. However, the
desire and enthusiasm to improve productivity are
present. And the NPCC is on the move to serve as
the key catalyst for change.

(For more information on the NPCC, visit its
Web site at: npcc.intnet.mu. Its e-mail address is:
natpro@intnet.mu.)

From the
SECRETARY-GENERAL’S

Schedule

Richard Barton was the Process
Improvement and Quality Management
Executive for IBM in Australia and New
Zealand. Among previous distinguished
positions he held was General Manager
of the Australian Quality Council. In this
capacity, he had a long and close asso-
ciation with the APO. Mr. Barton writes
this column regularly for the APO News.
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